
TREETON PARISH COUNCIL.
APPROVED MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY OF THE PARISH OF TREETON

HELD ON MONDAY 30th MAY 2022 AT 6.30 p.m.

Present.

Councillor T.W. Adair, Chairman of the Parish Council, presided over an attendance of 4 persons, all members of the Parish Council.

Welcome.

The chairman opened the meeting and welcomed those present to the Annual Assembly.

Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting of the Annual Assembly held on Monday 26th April 2021 were distributed by the clerk and approved. 
Accounts.

The clerk presented a summary of the financial statement for the year ended 31st March 2022. This was accepted by the meeting.

Chairman's Report.
This is a much more cheerful Annual Report than I wrote last year whilst COVID has undoubtedly impacted all of our lives I think we can reasonably confidently believe the worst is over and we are now able to look forward to much more normality in our lives. 

The Parish Council has been busy over this last year with improvements in the burial ground to tidy up the entrance and an audit of waste bins as the basis of some work with RMBC to get new bins sighted at hotspots, missing ones replaced and some with little use relocated to where they will have great impact, we have extended our summer planting and introduced flower holsters on the lamp posts across the village. 

Our staff team has been reduced to reflect much less use of the Reading Room and we have been pleased to put those savings towards the Christmas lights and trees that brought season cheer through December and into daffodil bulbs planted by volunteers to continue that cheer towards spring.

Fortnightly drop-ins restarted in the autumn in the Reading Room initially with Parish Councillor and Housing Champion surgeries but more recently joined by Policy Community Support Officers and together I feel we are making a real difference and helping to answer some of your queries and addressing your concerns around antisocial behaviour.  

We continue to work in partnership with Rotherham Borough Council and together have jointly funded 2 projects this year, one to replace the damaged zip wire with new swings and to install a seat in Well Lane play park and the second to erected barriers and a gate at the back of Mill Lane to prevent access and nuisance from antisocial off roading close to residents’ homes in that area. The Borough Council has also continued to support our work through the Public Rights of Way Partnership Scheme providing some funding towards our maintenance of public rights of way and other ‘green’ routes across Treeton.

Our youth club restarted in September led on our behalf by SJD Sports and hosted at the Community Centre, slowly at first but now back in full swing and being enjoyed by children and young people from within the village and beyond. 

Sadly, we continue with the challenge of antisocial behaviour with off roading, litter and fly tipping, we are very grateful to our expanding team of very conscientious litter pickers; you make a real difference to our village. 

Finally, I would like to give my appreciation to Shaun Singleton for the work that he does in keeping the village pathways and pavements clear, planting, tidying and so much more, including moving mountains of autumn leaves which really does make a difference.
Closure of Meeting.
At this point and having no further business, the Chairman thanked all those present and declared the meeting closed.

Chairman:

Date:
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